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August 1, 2022

SENT VIA CERTIFIED MAIL AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL

Dewet Jooste
6721 E. 420
Sioux Falls, SD 57110

RE:  Application for Insurance Producer License/Denial

This letter is to notify you that your application for licensure as a resident insurance producer in
South Dakota has been denied. The reason for the denial is as follows:

You submitted an application for an individual resident insurance producer license to
the South Dakota Division of Insurance (“Division”) on February 7, 2022. In your
application, you answered “YES” to question 7, indicating you have a child support
arrearage and are 24 months behind on your child support payments.

Due to child support arrearage, the Division attempted to contact you to notify you
that you would need to make arrangements with the Department of Social Services to
establish a payment plan. On May 16, 2022, the Division wrote to you via email,
informing you that arrangements needed to be made with DSS. Having failed to
receive a response, on June 10, 2022, the Division wrote to you again via certified
mail, informing you that your application could not be processed unless you
established a payment plan with DSS. Having again failed to receive a response, on
July 12, 2022, the Division spoke to you via telephone, and advised you that you had 5
days to establish a payment plan with DSS or your application would be denied. To
date, no response has been received.

Based on the above information and based upon SDCL §§58-30-167(2), & (13) and 25-7A-56,
your application has been denied for failing to comply with an administrative or court order
imposing a child support obligation.
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Please note this denial is considered an administrative action which will be reported to the
database maintained by the National Association of Insurance Commissioners. If an
administrative action occurs, an insurance producer may be required to report the action
to all states in which an insurance license is held and in accordance with the timeframes and
requirements of each state.

Pursuant to SDCL § 58-30-168, you may make a written request to the Division of Insurance
within thirty (30) days of the date of this denial for a hearing to determine the reasonableness of
this decision to deny your application for licensure.

Sincerely,

Tony Dorschner
Assistant Director

South Dakota Division of Insurance
Department of Labor and Regulation

CC: dwijooste@protonmail.com
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